

My Brother Knights,

We went into the fireworks season not really knowing what to expect. How would Covid-19 affect sales? What would be the outcome with public fireworks displays being cancelled? How would online sales work and would we be able to meet a large number of orders? Well, I'm pleased to announce that we had our best year ever. Record sales over \$90,000 and a lot of people stepping up to help out at the last moment resulted in our ability to continue supporting the many significant ministries we have traditionally participated in. Thanks to the proactive approach and problem-solving of Chairman Brian Jueneman and Co-Chair Chris Montgomery, processes were put in place to specifically manage online sales and curbside delivery. To all of the Knights, family members, parishioners, neighbors and friends who either helped provide manpower or shopped for their fireworks needs at our tent, a big thanks!

We are wrapping up our planning and budgeting activities for the new Fraternal Year. Thanks to all of our officers and program chairs for your input and participation. We hope to have a budget ready at our meeting August 5th.

Our Annual Awards Banquet will be held August 23rd in the school gym. Ricky's Café will once again be our caterer. Due to Coronavirus procedures, we will need to provide an accurate count for food preparation. State Deputy Mark Borytsky and his wife Audrey, and District Master Rich Lowery and his wife Gail have already accepted our invitation and we look forward to a great night of fellowship, recognition, and great food. We will also induct our new officers for the year. Reception begins at 5 PM, with dinner and the program to follow. If you cannot attend the August 5th meeting, please watch your e-mail for information on how to register.

Our July Family of the Month, Adrian and Holly Carlson, welcomed a new addition to the family with the birth of baby Loretta, their third child, all girls. Congratulations! We also have some members experiencing health issues so please continue to pray for their needs. I hope you take a few moments each day to pray for the needs shared on the Knights Prayer Line. I forward this daily except when I'm out of touch with an Internet connection. Please continue to check in on your neighbors and friends because a lot of people are still somewhat confined to their homes. Any prayer needs can be sent to me at kofc13576@gmail.com and I will forward it to the State Council. Our Executive Secretary does an excellent job maintaining the prayers.

We now have a council Facebook page. It's another tool that we'll use to communicate to you so if you are on Facebook please join the page, Knights of Columbus Council 13576. We rolled out the page prior to the fireworks and I have some other recent event photos to share.

Vivat Jesus, Jim

Calendar of Events 2020	Birthdays for Augus	<u>t</u>		
August 5, General Meeting, Social Hall at 7 PM	Kevin Finson	8/1	Joel Blaser	8/16
August 23 Awards Banquet, 5 PM St. Patrick's Gym	James Hoelscher	8/1	Michael Wesley	8/16
August 25 Officers Meeting, Social Hall at 7 PM	Don Kuchta	8/1	John Jonas	8/18
	Ken Kalisek	8/2	Paul Ceglia	8/19
	Dave Micek	8/6	Bob Kelty	8/21
	Matt Musiel	8/8	Craig Arent	8/25
Knight of the Month, Ryan Rosenthal	Leonard Venhaus Jr.	8/11	Jim Bunch	8/25
	Michael McHale	8/12	George Riggs	8/30
Family of the Month, Terry & Paula Ryan	Mike Long	8/13	Michael Romberg	8/31
	Rodney Gustafson	8/14		

KNIGHTS COUNCIL 13576 NEWSLETTER AUGUST 2020

COUNCIL OFFICERS				
Grand Knight	Jim Bunch	402-681-9344	theguys.unlv@yahoo.com	
Financial Secretary	Albert E Schrader III	402-467-3784	as71819@navix.net	
Deputy Grand Knight	John R (Bob) Kelty	402-202-1601	johnrkelty@gmail.com	
Chancellor	Patrick Dority	402-326-3872	bowler224@hotmail.com	
Recorder	David C Micek	402-217-7991	dmicek@outlook.com	
Treasurer	Jeff J Boettcher	402-405-6884	<u>jeffjboettcher@yahoo.com</u>	
Advocate	Michael S Hosek	402-570-9294	Mikehosek72@gmail.com	
Warden	W Martin Wink	402-540-5438	iamaw31@yahoo.com	
Inside Guard	Bradley K Flemmig	402-853-1687		
Outside Guard	Terrance J Ryan	402-326-6871	trranch1@hotmail.com	
One-Year Trustee	Gary L Taylor	402-450-8417	garyltaylor@windstream.net	
Two-Year Trustee	Steven P Becker	402-429-0106	stevenpbecker@yahoo.com	
Three-Year Trustee	David E Wilson	402-326-9957	dwiltrav@gmail.com	
Chaplain	Rev. Troy J Schweiger	402-466-2752	fr.troy-schweiger@cdolinc.net	
Lecturer	Gerald L Frain	402-466-5635	msgtgf@yahoo.com	
PROGRAM DIRECTORS				
Program Director	John R. (Bob) Kelty	402-202-1601	johnrkelty@gmail.com	
Faith Director	George N Oberembt	s402 464 4677	gandmober@cox.net	
Vocations	David E Wilson	402-326-9957	dwiltray@gmail.com	
Community Director	Gerald L Frain	402-466-5635	msgtgf@yahoo.com	
Life Director	Delbert C Ridder	402-476-7381	d-ridder@outlook.com	
Health Service	Donald L Buresh, Sr.	402-466-9225	dburesh@unl.edu	
Public Relations	John R (Bob) Kelty	402-202-1601	johnrkelty@gmail.com	
Family Director	Patrick A Dority	402-326-3872	bowler224@hotmail.com	
Membership Director	Steven Bieber	402-310-1381	stevebieber007@gmail.com	
Recruitment Committee 1	Gary L Taylor	402-450-8417	garyltaylor@windstream.net	
Recruitment Committee 2	Gerald L Frain	402-466-5635	msgtgf@yahoo.com	
Recruitment Committee 3	Vacant			
Retention Chairman	Steven P Becker	402-429-0106	stevenpbecker@yahoo.com	

Please support our sponsors



6440 O Street

402 904 6605

{ IHOP provides the batter for our pancake feeds. }

Petrzilka Construction Inc.

Carpentry Additions Custom Framing Decks Basement finishes Free Estimates



Small Jobs Welcome



Engine House Cafe 6028 Havelock Ave Lincoln, NE 68507-1158 (402) 467-2880



Dave Densler Owner

Residential/Commercial Carpet Cleaning 467-1900



AUTO | HOME | COMMERCIAL LINCOLN GLASS INC.

1624 So. 17th 402-475-6785 www.lincolnglass.biz **CALL FOR FREE ESTIMATES**

Faughn Electric Inc

Mike Faughn Contracter Electrician

Commercial/Residential Contracts Available Licensed & Insured 10321 N 142nd Waverly, NE

Home: 402-786-3088 Cell: 540-3087 Fax: 402-786-3088

